October 8, 1997

Mr. Wayne D. Brown Attorney At Law Tower Petroleum Building 1907 Elm Street Suite 1800 Dallas, Texas 75201

Dear Mr. Brown:

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your cooperation in connection with the matter involving Ms. Alma Faye Fritz. As I told you on the telephone, we have received the documents you sent to us and appreciate your sending them so quickly.

I intend to review the materials from Captain Fritz's files that Ms. Fritz had found. In addition, as I mentioned to you, I will write a separate letter thanking her for all of her cooperation.

Again, thank you for your assistance. I hope I can call you if I have any questions.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk Deputy Director